
 

 The Pinvin Federation 

Newsletter 

December 19th 2020  
  

Dear All,  

Well, the end of term has finally arrived! It has been a difficult term for us all but thanks to the 

resilience and determination of children, parents and staff we have made it through. Please remember 

that if any family member tests positive during the break you are still required to email 

office@pinvinfed.co.uk so that we can report to track and trace and the LORT as required.  

You may have heard on the news that Secondary School Age children are being told to stay at home and 

extra week and be remotely educated. We believe that this is short notice for you as parents so 

therefore, as we are a Middle (deemed Primary) school, we will reopen to all children on Tuesday 5th 

January 2020 including Year 7Ωs. Please ensure that your child has their correct equipment, face masks 

(Year 7) and has the correct school uniform on their return. If you look on the website, you can also now 

purchase a school hooded sweatshirt if you wish to. These have been added following parent requests ς 

please note they are not compulsory wear but are a good addition to the PE kit.  

We welcome Mrs Clare Peplow, SEND Specialist Teacher to the Federation staff team.  Mrs Peplow is 

looking forward to working with her new team in our Specialist Inclusion Centre (Woodpecker Class) 

with Mrs Doel, Mrs Parkin, Mr Worrall and Mrs Pask. Children in ΨWoodpecker ClassΩ should enter the 

gate as normal and go straight to the library on 5th January where the staff will be waiting to greet them.  

We hope that you all enjoy the next two weeks, our very best wishes to you all for a Happy Christmas 

and a safe and healthy 2021.  

Take care and look after each other. 

Kind regards 

Mrs Jennings and all the staff at The Pinvin Federation.       

See you in 2021! 

mailto:office@pinvinfed.co.uk
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                              Merry Christmas                                             

 

 

A message from the Pinvin Federation Local Academy Board (Governing Body) 

 

ItΩǎ ŀƴ understatement that this has been a most extraordinary year and so, as our schools close for the 

Christmas break and on behalf of the Pinvin Federation Governing Body, I want to thank all of the staff 

of Pinvin C of E First School and St Nicholas C of E Middle School for their fantastic work during the last 

12 months. We always knew that 2020 would be a period of change with a new leadership team in 

place, some great new appointments and the introduction of a number of important improvements 

across the schools. The COVID 19 pandemic took this to a different level, however, with our schools 

ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŦŀŎŜ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ƳŀƴŀƎŜΦ ¢ƘŜ DƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ .ƻŘȅ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǎƻ 

impressed with the efforts all of our staff have made to meet these challenges; adapting teaching and 

learning, supporting our children remotely and in class, and swiftly adapting school space and 

procedures to ensure we comply with Government guidance.  We have also really appreciated all of 

the tremendous work staff put into supporting families and the community with food parcels over the 

summer.  

 

I also want to thank all of our parents and carers for your incredible support throughout the year. As a 

parent myself I know how tough it has been. Certainly, a few months of home schooling has given me 

an even greater admiration for what our teachers do, but it has been challenging for us and the 

children. So as parents and carers we can take pride that we have all played a hugely important part in 

helping to keep our children happy and secure, assist with their learning όŜǾŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ always 

understand it ourselves) and help the schools to keep our children and everyone safe. This is on top of 

juggling our own jobs and commitments and whilst managing all of the stresses and challenges that 

2020 has given us. We are really grateful for everything you do.  

 

Mostly, however, I want to thank our children. They have been amazing, coping with all of the 

disruptions and difficulties thrown at them this year, adapting to home schooling, class bubbles and 

other requirements, whilst not being able to do all of the things that they and we would ideally want 

them to ς including not even being able to give their friends a hug. That they are still smiling, so 

engaged and so enthusiastic is a great credit to them, to their parents and carers and to everyone 

connected with our schools. We are very proud of each and every one of them. 

 

One of the saddest impacts of the pandemic has been that it has prevented us running a number of 

activities this year such as ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎΣ school trips and the Christmas concerts at Pershore 
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Abbey but it has been great that so many other activities could still go ahead, sometimes in different 

ǿŀȅǎΦ CƻǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜΣ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ tƛƴǾƛƴΩǎ Dƻǘ ¢ŀƭŜƴǘ нлнл ǎƘƻǿ ŦŜŀǘǳǊƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

amazingly talented children at St Nicholas. LǘΩǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǎǇƛǊƛƴƎ ǎƘƻǿ ŀƴŘ if you wanted to 

watch it again over the Christmas period it is still available on YouTube. 

After such a year we all deserve an enjoyable and relaxing Christmas break. We know that 2021 will 

continue to be challenging for some time to come, but you can also be confident that our schools and 

governing body ς with the support of our parents and carers ς are committed to continuing to give our 

children with the best experience possible. 

 

On behalf of the Pinvin Federation Governing Body I wish all of our staff, parents, carers and children a 

very Happy Christmas and a peaceful, healthier and brighter New Year! 

 

Trevor 

 

Trevor Knight 

Chair of Pinvin Federation Local Advisory 

Board 
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  Sycamore Class 

Sycamore class and 

their parents have 

been very generous in 

supporting the 

Pershore Food Bank 

and Community 

Cupboard this 

Christmas. Thank you 

for all of your 

donations. 

 

 

Swan Class 

 

Japanese Origami  

As part of MFL Day 
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Merlin Class ï Climate Change Conference. 

Osprey Japanese 

Origami Wreath 


